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Golden Book  
 

Class 1  
Nevaeh & Osama 

Class 2 
Kaiden & Robert 

Class 3 
Hamdullah & Amelia 

Class 4 
Abdul & Hollie 

Class 5 
Lvina & Aiden 

Class 6 
Kirsty & Jensen 

Nursery 
Isla & Satnam 

  

Readers  

of the Week 
 

Class 1 
Ben 

Class 2 
Angel 

Class 3 
Gitaz 

Class 4 
Tymon 

Class 5 
Charlie 

Class 6 
Kaiden 

 

Donnington Wood Infant School & Nursery 

Newsletter 
Friday 12th September 2025 

Another busy week in school and nursery with lots of different learning taking place. 
Year 1 have produced some superb self-portraits and nursery have enjoyed exploring 
their new outside area.  
 

Thank you to everyone for your understanding as new routines have been established 
and we have settled into the temporary classrooms. It is very busy before and after 
school so it is really important that children stay with their adults while waiting and 
leaving the playground.  

Attendance 
Whole School - 92.36% 
Class 1 - 91.50% 
Class 2 - 95.24% 
Class 3 - 85.99% 
Class 4 - 93.94% 
Class 5 - 91.41% 
Class 6 - 96.83 
 
 

Lates = 7 

Lost Learning =   

1 hour 

Early Bird = Class 2 & 6 

Breakfast 

Club  
 

7:45 - 8:40     £2 per day 
Please come to the main office 

door for Breakfast Club. 

PE in school 
Children wear their PE 
kit to school all day on 

their PE day.  
They do not need to bring school 

uniform to change into.   
 

Reception (Classes 5 & 6) 
Monday 

 

Year 1 (Classes 3 & 4) 
Tuesday & Wednesday 

 

Year 2 (Classes 1 & 2)  
Wednesday & Friday 

  

PE Kit 
plain white t-shirt, navy/black 

shorts/joggers/leggings, 

cardigan/school jumper, 
trainers/plimsolls. 

Parking 

We have received a number of complaints about 
parking on Baldwin Webb Avenue from local 

residents. When parents are parking they must not 
block driveways, however quick they will be. The 

yellow zig-zag markings at all 3 entrances are 
designed to keep everyone safe. Please do not park 

on the yellow zigzags (this include taxis) 
Parking Enforcement Officers have already visited 
and will be coming regularly over coming months.  

Disabled parking spaces are available on site. If 
you need to use one of these spaces please talk to 
the school office to request a permit and make sure 

you also display a valid blue badge.  

Please do not drive onto the 

school site unless you have a 

blue disabled badge.   

In the changeable weather it is really 

important that your child comes to 

school or nursery wearing a jumper / 

cardigan and has a suitable coat. 
This week we have had bright sunshine, heavy 

rain, thunder and a hailstorm all on one afternoon! 

Starting School September 2025 
 

If you have a child born between 1st September 

2021 and 31st August 2022 you must apply 
online at www.telford.gov.uk/admissions 
There are no paper application forms. 

 

Even if your child is in our nursery you must 

still apply online by 15th January 2026 
If you have any questions or do not have access to 

the internet please talk to the office. 
 

Parents of Year 2 children need to apply for 

Junior School using the same online system.  

Water Bottles 
Children do not need 

to bring water 

bottles to school or 

nursery to use in 

class.  
We provide individual cups for 

all children. Cups and water are 
also available for all children in 

the hall at lunchtime.  
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